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April 23, 2024 

South Coast Air Quality Management District 
21865 Copley Drive  
Diamond Bar, CA 91765 

DTSC RESPONSE CONCERNING SOUTH COAST AQMD V. CHIQUITA CANYON 
LLC - #6177-4 

Dear South Coast AQMD Hearing Board Members: 

Last week, the Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) received an inquiry 
from representatives of South Coast Air Quality Management District (South Coast 
AQMD) seeking information on DTSC’s investigation into activities occurring at the 
Chiquita Canyon Landfill.   

In response, DTSC is providing information regarding its regulation of Chiquita Canyon 
Landfill. Enclosed are five (5) documents issued by DTSC in February and March of this 
year concerning Chiquita Canyon landfill. These include two Summary of Violations to 
Chiquita Canyon, one Summary of Violation to Radford Alexander Corporation DBA 
Avalon (Avalon), an Unlawful Disposal Notification regarding Avalon, and a Proposition 
65 Notification regarding Chiquita Canyon. DTSC believes the enclosed information 
provides a sufficient response to this request.  

Sincerely, 

Dylan Clark 
Environmental Program Manager I (Supervisor) 
Hazardous Waste Management Program  
Department of Toxic Substances Control  
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cc: David Sadwick 
Deputy Chief Counsel  
Office of Legal Counsel  
Department of Toxic Substances Control  

Katherine Butler  
Deputy Director  
Hazardous Waste Management Program 
Department of Toxic Substances Control  
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